

TWEED VALLEY JAZZ CLUB INC

P.O Box 5147, South Murwillumbah 2484

DONATIONS TWEED SHIRE COUNCIL FILE No. CIVIC CTR - MIBAH Doc. No. RECTD 25 JUL 2007 ASSIGNED TO: CORBETT, HARD COPY **IMAGE**

Mr. Garry Corbett, Manager, Community and Cultural Services, Tweed Shire Council, MURWILLUMBAH.

Dear Mr. Corbett,

RE- USE OF CIVIC CENTRE.

The Club, President, Mr. Peter McLaughlin has informed me that he has booked the Civic Centre once again for our Primary Schools Workshop on Tuesday, 28th. August, 2007.

To enable me to finalise this arrangement I would appreciate your consideration of a request for a reduction in the usual rental for the following reasons -

- A. The Jazz Club is a non profit registered association and has since its inception 11 years ago directed a large proportion of its small profit plus sponsors contributions into the education of students through various workshops.
- B. These workshops have been conducted by leading masters of Jazz in Australia and in recent years have been directed by Prof. John Hoffman. This type of tuition would normally only be available in Capital Cities or conservatoriums so the cultural benefit to local students is very important.
- C. Our club does not charge students or members for these workshops and the total cost of production is provided from our funds.
- D. The club currently supports 4 sections of the Murwillumbah Festival of performing Arts in the Jazz Arts (Individual Vocal and Instrumental and bands under 16 years and 20 years. The winners of these sections will perform at Greenhills on Tweed on the last Friday of August and September where they will receive Perpetual Trophies, Individual Trophies, and Cash Prizes totaling \$600.

Any reduction in cost would be greatly appreciated.

Yours faithfully

GRAHAM ROBINSON

SECRETARY

Twin Towns Friends Association, Inc.

6 Chardonnay Crescent, Tweed Heads South NSW 2486

Phone 07 - 5524 1841 Fax 07 - 5523 2282

SOUTH TWEED COMM CTR ABN 83 953 937 501 - ICN 3496919

HACC TWEED SHIRE COUNCIL FILE No. DONATIONS Doc. No. RECTD - 9 AUG 2007 ASSIGNED TO: CORBETT HARD COPY

Gary Corbett Manager Community & Cultural Services PO Box 816 Murwillumbah NSW 2484

7th August 2007

Dear Gary,

Following conversation with Maggie Groff 7th August 2007 as service for the HACC Target Group, Twin Towns Friends Association Inc understands there will not be a fee for further use of the HACC meeting room.

Regards to fees for the South Tweed Community Hall which we use 4 times per year we request that for the 2008 calendar year the fees be waived.

Regards,

Doreen Welsh Co-ordinator